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21/11/2019 
 
Paul Kehoe  T.D., 
 
PQ 45979/19  

To ask the Minister for Health the position regarding section 39 payments relating to funding for 

cover for sick leave and maternity benefit; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Paul 

Kehoe 
 
 
 
Dear Deputy,  
I refer to your recent parliamentary question above which was sent to the HSE for reply.  
 
Section 39 Agencies receive their funding from the HSE.   However employees  of  Section 39 agencies are 
not public servants  and are employed directly by the Section 39 Agency.   The Terms and Conditions of 

employees are a matter for the Section 39 Agency.   

 
The National HR department of the HSE would not hold any information relating section 39 payments 
relating to funding for cover for sick leave and maternity benefit.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
__________________ 
Marie O Sullivan 
National HR 
 
 


